
 
February 12, 2021 

 
The Honorable Charles P. Rettig 
Commissioner 
Internal Revenue Service 
1111 Constitution Avenue NW 
Washington, D.C. 20224 
 
Dear Commissioner Rettig: 
 
On February 8, 2021, Chairman Neal of the House Ways and Means Committee released his 
proposals for a COVID-19 relief package as part of the FY2021 Budget Reconciliation process.  
Chairman Neal’s proposals include major structural changes to the administration of the child tax 
credit (CTC), including establishment of a program to distribute advance payments to taxpayers 
on a monthly basis beginning in July 2021.  We have significant concerns about these proposed 
changes to the administration of the CTC without any hearing or debate to consider the possible 
ramifications of these changes and the challenges they may pose for the Internal Revenue Service.    
  
Chairman Neal’s proposals would couple a significant increase in the size of the CTC with 
fundamental structural changes that would make it fully refundable and advanceable.  Under the 
proposal, the IRS would be tasked with determining a taxpayer’s eligibility for the advanced CTC 
based on the individual’s prior year return and be required to make monthly payments to eligible 
individuals based on that determination.  Moreover, the IRS would be obligated to establish an on-
line portal that taxpayers could use to opt-out of the advance payment or to notify the IRS of 
changes in their personal circumstances (including changes in marital status, number of children, 
bank account information, etc.) that are relevant to determining their eligibility and the amount of 
the advanced payment.  Additionally, procedures will need to be established to reconcile the 
advance payment with the actual credit amount as determined when taxpayers file their annual tax 
return.  The proposal also would create a safe harbor that would allow a taxpayer to keep a portion 
of the advanced CTC even if the taxpayer incorrectly claims a child or children, presenting a 
substantial opportunity for fraud.   
  
We are also concerned that this proposal would drastically expand the IRS’ role into that of a 
social-welfare agency at the expense of its primary mission as the nation’s revenue collector.   
Moreover, we fear that this change will exacerbate the potential for fraud in the CTC program.  
According to the Treasury Inspector General for Tax Administration (TIGTA), in 2019, the 




